
 

 

 
 

NEWSLETTER  -  TERM 2  -  2ND JULY 2014 
 
 

 

Dear Parents/Caregivers, 
 

PUPIL FREE DAY REMINDER 
Don’t forget that Monday 21st July, the first 
day of Term 3, is a Pupil Free Day. Staff will 
be undertaking training in Geography, one 
of the new Australian Curriculum areas. 
OSHC will be open for care for this day. 
Please contact Sally and Lissy to book in. 
 

INTERNATIONAL MARKET CHARITIES DAY 
It was a fantastic day last Thursday when the 
Year 7s led all students through a range of 
different fun activities to raise money for various 
charities. Year 7s worked in pairs to create, 
organise and resource a craft and sport activity to 
share with groups of students from each class 
throughout the day. They also created showbags 
that were filled with donations from several 
places that the students sourced. As you can 
appreciate a lot of work and preparation had to 
go into planning the full day’s program. Students 
needed to show initiative, persistence, 
resourcefulness and teamwork in order to ensure 
that their chosen activities ran smoothly on the 
day. They all rose to the occasion to a high level 
and can be duly proud of their efforts in their 
provision of activities, with the ultimate goal of 
service to others. The Year 7s are certainly 
developing strong leadership skills and a special 
acknowledgement needs to be made of their lead 
teachers in this wonderful program: Chris Ross, 
Andrea Hayden and Jonathon Warren-White. 
Acknowledgement also needs to be made of 
those parents who through representation of 

businesses, provided donations to support this 
program. 
 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

FAREWELL BEK O’NEILL 
This week is Bek’s final week as our CPSW. I 
would like to take this opportunity to thank Bek 
for her significant contribution to our school and 
wish her well for the future. At this stage Bek’s 
replacement has not been finalised but we hope 
that there will be confirmation of a new CPSW for 
semester 2 by the start of Term 3. 
 

There will be an assembly on Friday at 1:40pm 
and students will say farewell to Bek at that 
assembly. 
 
 

DIARY DATES 

4/7/14 
LAST DAY OF TERM 2 

EARLY DISMISSAL 2:05 PM 

21/7/14 PUPIL FREE DAY (FIRST DAY OF TERM 3) 

15/8/14 SCHOOL PHOTO DAY 

5/9/14 SCHOOL CLOSURE – SHOW DAY 

 



 

 

STAFFING NEWS FOR TERM 3 
Robyn Sumner will be on long service leave for 
the first 6 weeks and Jonathon Warren-White will 
be on special leave for the first 4 weeks of Term 
3. Jonathon will be a member of one of 6 
Ultimate sport teams representing Australia in an 
international competition in Italy which starts 
during the school holidays. Ultimate is a game of 
skill and speed and an exciting newer sport on 
the world stage. It is a team game played with a 
disc which looks like a modified frisbee. There are 
7 players on a field similar in size to a soccer 
pitch at any one time and like soccer and hockey, 
the idea is for the team to move the disc down 
the field to score points for their side. We wish 
Jonathon and the Australian teams all the best for 
the competitions. 
At this stage the replacements for Robyn and 
Jonathon are not known, but I hope that the 
affected classes will know by Friday who their 
teachers will be. 
 

HIGHLIGHTS OF TERM 2 
We have had another busy and successful term. A 
number of highlights aside from our routine 
programs have included: 
 

 Continuation of whole school Values focus 
 Continuation of the Year 7 School Leader 

Values, Resilience and Service to others 
programs 

 LHK meetings and student decision making 
opportunities 

 National Sorry Day, Reconciliation Week and 
NAIDOC Week activities 

 International Market Charities Day 

 Cyber Safety presentations 
 Parent Reading forums 
 SAPSASA Cross Country, Netball, Soccer 
 Assemblies 
 Disco 
 Ongoing Literacy Coach programs in some 

classrooms 

 Choir rehearsals and Assessment 
 Safety Ambassador training 
 Jump Rope program  
 NAPLAN testing 
 Ongoing participation by staff in Professional 

Learning Communities (PLCs) 

 Staff training in aspects of the Australian 
Curriculum, General Capabilities, IT, 
Mathematics and work in the PLCs 

 Staff continue inquiry work in the Re-
Imagining Childhood project 

 4 Volunteer Training sessions 
 

NAPLAN TRIAL TESTING 
Our school has been selected for mandatory 
trialling of future NAPLAN testing materials. All 
students in Years 3, 5 and 7 will participate 
except for those who were exempted for the 2014 
NAPLAN testing held in May. The date for the trial 
testing is Thursday July 31st. Please note that 
data is not collected nor a report provided to 
parents or the school. The aim of the testing is to 
provide feedback to the testing authority 
regarding the appropriateness of the testing 
materials. 

UNIFORM 
The pricelist and current uniform availability has 
been updated. The current details are available in 
electronic form via the website or in pamphlet 
form via the front office. (Please Note: This only 
includes current uniform and does not include 
ordering information for the new uniform to 
commence in 2015. That will be out later in the 
year.) 

WRITTEN REPORTS 
Written reports will be sent home with students 
today. Please do not hesitate to contact your 
child’s class teacher to make a time for a 
discussion if you need clarification about anything 
in the report itself.  
 

SCHOOL SECURITY IN THE HOLIDAYS 
To help prevent vandalism and other crime in the 
school during the holidays, we seek your support 
to please report any suspicious behaviour you 
may observe in and around the school to Crime 
Stoppers on 1800 333 000 or direct to Police on 
131 444. I thank you in advance for doing so. 
 

.... AND FINALLY 
Don’t forget early dismissal at 2:05pm on Friday 
after an assembly at 1:40pm where LHK 
representatives for Semester 1 will be 
acknowledged, and new reps will be welcomed.  
 

May your children all enjoy a safe holiday. 
We look forward to seeing everyone back 
safely on Tuesday July 22nd. 
 

COMING EVENTS 
 

PUPIL FREE DAYS AND SCHOOL CLOSURES 
 

TERM 3 - Monday July 21st:  
Australian Curriculum – Geography  

(Please note that this is the first day of Term 3) 
 

TERM 3 - Friday September 5th:  
SCHOOL CLOSURE DAY – SHOW DAY 
 

TERM 4 - Monday October 27th:  
Australian Curriculum – English 
 

Anne Rathjen - PRINCIPAL 



 

 

READING CORNER 
Each Newsletter the Early Years Team will provide 
you with strategies to help support and 
encourage your child to read at home. These 
ideas have come from the website 
http://www.readingrockets.org/. This is a very 
useful site offering ideas to get children reading 
from a very young age.  
 

Write it down 
Have paper and pencils available for your child to 
use for writing. Working together, write a 
sentence or two about something special. 
Encourage her to use the letters and sounds she's 
learning about in school. 
 

IN SCHOOL PSYCHOLOGY 

 
In-School Psychology will soon be operating out 
of our school.  
 

This privately run service is provided on-site at 
our school, during school hours, and is easily 
accessible to families. 
 

It is a psychological service that offers timely 
access to counselling and support for our 
students with no cost to the parent, providing you 
seek the relevant Health Care Plan from your 
doctor.  
 

As a school, we are committed to providing the 
very best opportunities for your children to 
experience success. This includes having timely 
access to support when they are experiencing 
difficulties in their lives.  
 

If you are interested in accessing the service, 
contact the front office at school for the consent 
form. 
 

Bruce Norris 
DEPUTY PRINCIPAL 
 

NEW CANTEEN MENU OUT 

NOW FOR TERM 3 – PLEASE SEE 

THE MENU AT THE END OF THE 

NEWSLETTER. 

PE NEWS 
SAPSASA Knockout Boys Soccer 
The third soccer match was against Woodcroft 
Primary. It was a tightly fought game with only 1 
goal scored by Brayden. Congratulations to the 
boys as they are through to the next round.  The 
next game is against Craigburn Primary on 
Tuesday 22nd July 1.30pm at Hallett Cove East PS 
oval again. We are lucky to have access to a 
marked Soccer field and a qualified umpire. 
 

SAPSASA Volleyball 
Volleyball is being practised and played in PE 
lessons. Trials for the SAPSASA Carnival Yr 6/7 
teams will happen on Thursday 3rd July and trials 
for the Yr 4/5 students will happen Thursday 24th 
July (week 1 next term). If anyone is available to 
help train the teams on a Thursday lunchtime 
please let me know. The carnival is on 
Wednesday in Week 5 Term 3. 
 

Edublog 
Don’t forget to view my Edublog to keep up with 
what is happening in my PE/Science programme 
and SAPSASA events. Please visit the site 
throughout the year. 
 

The site is:  http://shonatrenouth.edublogs.org/.  
Have a look! 
 

Shona Trenouth 
PE/SCIENCE SPECIALIST TEACHER 
 

CONGRATULATIONS 
Some good news for the (Yr 4) Under 10's 
Soccer. Both Ben and Nathan were selected for 
the Noarlunga District U12's State Development 
Squad, which meant that they played against 
boys almost 2 years older than them. The District 
Tournament was held over 3 days 7-9 June 2014, 
with teams from all over Adelaide and a prize to 
potentially play in Mildura, Victoria later in the 
year at Country level. Both boys acquitted 
themselves very well. They showed that playing 
at a higher level was well within their grasp and 
did not disappoint. 5 games over the 3 days saw 
them and the team finish a very credible runners 
up in their division, losing out to the North West 
Team that have played together for the past 12 
months, who finished top of the division. Credit to 
both boys for presenting both the Noarlunga 
District and also Hallett Cove East Primary School, 
as you have to play school soccer to be eligible to 
play for the District/State.  
 

Dave Brain 
 

http://www.readingrockets.org/
http://shonatrenouth.edublogs.org/


 

 

SPIKEZONE VOLLEYBALL 
Hallett Cove East recently competed in the 
Spikezone volleyball competition at Hallett Cove 
R-12. 4 teams competed over Term 1 and 2 and 
the finals were played on the 20th June. All teams 
competed in the finals with the Hallett Cove East 
Hackers winning the Yr 6-7 competition and the 
Hallett Cove East Madness coming 4th. In the Yr 
4/5 competition the Hallett Cove East Hackers 
came 2nd and the all girl East Beasts finished 3rd. 
All teams had a great season of volleyball with all 
teams learning a lot and showing great 
sportsmanship. Volleyball will again be run in 
term 3 and 4 if anyone is interested in getting a 
team together. Well done to everyone involved. 
 

Jenny Brown 
 

Photos will displayed on the  
display monitor in the school office. 

 

COMING SOON 

 CHOCOLATE DRIVE FUNDRAISER! 

We will be holding a Cadbury Chocolate Drive 
Fundraiser in August 2014 to raise valuable 
funds for the school. We have chosen this as a 
one off event to add variety to the usual events 
that are held over the school year. Each box will 
generate a profit of $20; so as you can see it 
could soon add up if every family took one box 
each. The boxes will have a warning “that this 
item may contain traces of nuts.” However we are 
not ordering any items specifically containing 
nuts. We will also send out a form to complete 
and return if you do not wish to receive a box. If 
we do not hear from you a box will be ordered 
and sent home with your youngest child on 
Thursday 14th August. There will be instructions 
and a credit card slip attached to each box to 
return payment. Payment can also be made 24/7 
on the school website, where it asks for invoice 
number put Choc Drive 2014. However if you 
wish to send in cash, as it is a significant amount 
we will require parents / caregivers to bring the 
money in directly to the front office. All monies 
need to be paid by Friday 29th August. All 
boxes will be sent home sealed!  
Please take a box and help the school to raise 
much-needed funds. 
 

We have 1 Entertainment book left.  Cost $65. 
There will be no more books available once this is 
gone. 
 

Many thanks, 
Sarah Hole 

FUNDRAISING COMMITTEE 

A BIT FROM BEK 
 

Hi Parents, Caregivers, Family 

and Friends!  
 

Well here we are again, at the 

end of another school term. 

Wow! That time just flew by. And 

sadly, this is my last ‘bit from Bek’ 

article.  
 

I just would like to say a huge thank you to all 

staff, students and parents of this beautiful 

community for all the support, encouragements, 

smiles and laughs over the last 18 months. It has 

been my absolute pleasure to work with such a 

hard-working and incredible bunch of people. I 

have learnt so much from being part of this 

community and if you’ll allow me to have a mushy 

and sentimental moment, Hallett Cove East will 

always have a special place in my heart. I am 

certainly going to miss my weekly HCEPS fix! 
 

If you ever find yourself wondering what I’m up 

to, feel free to read about my latest news or 

thoughts on my blog <www.abitfrombek.com> 

As I sign off, I’ll take this opportunity to say a few 

final things: Be kind to each other and be present 

to each moment because that moment will only 

happen once. 
 

And in true “Bit from Bek” style, I’m going to 
leave you with a quote for you to ponder: 
“Strength lies in differences, not in similarities” – 
Stephen Covey. Embrace each other’s strengths 
and work together to create something amazing! 
 

Take care!  
 

Bek O’Neill  
CHRISTIAN PASTORAL SUPPORT WORKER 

 
 
 
 
 
 
  

 

 



 

 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

THANK YOU TO OUR VOLUNTEERS 
We are very fortunate to have many volunteers in 
our school, of which we are very grateful. 
 

I would like to extend a BIG THANK YOU to 

Kylie Barnes-Sparks, who regularly 

comes into the school office and sorts through 
our Lost Property items, which always seems to 
be overflowing with clothing and various other 
items. 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
Please remember to label all school clothing 
then we can guarantee to have them 
returned to you promptly. 
 
 
 

COMMUNITY NEWS 
 

Please see noticeboard for further 
information. 
 

 HALLETT COVE BEACH TENNIS CLUB – Ladies Night 
In. Sat 2nd August from 7:00 until 10:00 pm. $5:00 entry 
fee, includes free raffle entry & nibbles. Various stalls to 
browse. For more info  Julie 0400 351 310. 
 

 LOST & FOUND – Winter holiday activity. Ages 4-12, 
Mon 14th July from 9:30 am to 12:30 pm at Hallett Cove 
Uniting Church. Registrations  8322 1702 or visit 
www.hallettcove.unitingchurch.org.au  

 

 TROTT PARK NEIGHBOURHOOD CENTRE – I  Trott 
Park community exhibition at Shop 1, 20 Heysen Dve, 
Trott Park on Sun 29th June 2 to 4 pm. More info  Lucy 
8375 6828. Join artist Helen in a series of Art workshops. 
Various dates. All ages & skills set. 
 

 MARION CULTURAL CENTRE – holiday events for 
Aug/Sep/Oct. Library, Gallery, Matinee series, Evening 
shows, Young Ones & other events. 
Visit mariounculturalcentre.com.au  
 

 ADELAIDE PLANETARIUM WITH SCIWORLD – Fire & 
Ice school holiday activities. Wed 9th & 16th July or Fri 11th 
& 18th July. Hands on science experiments. $22 per child 
for 3 hours. Tickets available online 
www.unisa.edu.au/planetarium  

 

 BASKETBALL SA MINI BALL – After school basketball. 
Morphett Vale Basketball Stadium. Mixed competition for 
children in years 2/3, 4/5 (Tues) & 6/7 (Mon). Visit 
www.morphetvale.basketball.com.au  

 

 BTM GOLF – Junior clinic. 2 days fun filled days. Ages 5-
12 years. Thursday 17th July & Friday 18th July. Time 1:00 
to 2:30 pm. At Marion Park Golf Club. Clinic conducted by 
Christine Burton. www.btmgolf.com.au  

 

 KISMET – Presents Acting Skills. Stage & screen skills for 
theatre, film & television. For ages 10 to 17. Weekly 
classes at Hallett Cove on Tuesdays. 

To book email carina@aaa-talent.com.au 
Or  0411 028 466 or 0417 873 713. 
 

 

 

http://www.hallettcove.unitingchurch.org.au/
http://www.unisa.edu.au/planetarium
http://www.morphetvale.basketball.com.au/
http://www.btmgolf.com.au/
mailto:carina@aaa-talent.com.au


 

 

RE-IMAGINING CHILDHOOD 

Powerful Learning Environments 

Many of you by now would have noticed 

many subtle transformations that our Early 

Years teachers are making to classrooms, 

or, inside learning environments. This year 

the staff has embarked upon this 

transformation based upon the inspiration 

of 2012-2013 Thinker-in-Residence, Carla 

Rinaldi.   

 

Based upon her paper, “Re-imagining 

Childhood”, many schools have begun to 

change the way childhood is perceived- 

firstly from an early childhood perspective 

then a primary perspective. Indeed, 

schools in South Australia are beginning to 

use the inspiration of Carla Rinaldi to 

transform R-7 classrooms. 

 

 

At HCEPS we believe that children are 

capable and competent learners, digital 

natives, and their social and cultural 

connections are diverse. This leads us to 

understand that in our classrooms there may 

be as many learning styles as there are 

students. In other words “one size doesn’t fit 

all”. 

What we are doing fully complements the Mission, Values and Core Business of our 

school. By changing furniture, displays, and materials we are hoping to create warm 

environments which will engage all of our children; cause them to wonder, inquire, 

experiment and learn at every opportunity and in every space. 



 

 

 

You, your grandparents and your great-

grandparents were taught in the same 

traditionally organised classrooms of a desk or 

table space for every child. While this was 

excellent for control of over 60 students during 

the industrial revolution, current research and 

evidence demonstrates that our school 

environments need to be so much more than this. 

In embracing the research and evidence, we 

support our students to make choices about the ways they learn and the tools they 

use to learn. We trust and support them to make the most of the available space to 

learn in and to make strong choices about who they work with. 

Our school’s mission … “to ensure that our 

students are able to successfully interact and 

achieve within and beyond their own 

community, now and in the future”… is 

embedded within our classrooms as we work 

with students to become responsible, respectful 

and creative. Therefore we are intentional 

about creating learning environments with our 

classes that are welcoming, organised, 

beautiful, and reflect the natural environment. 

We are just beginning on a learning journey with our children and we look forward to 

having you on board with us! 

 
 
 
 



‘Winter Warmers’ Recess Specials 

Monday  
Fruit or savoury scroll & Warm Milk Milo   2.00 
   Variety of fillings 
 

Tuesday   
Anzac cookie & Warm Milk Milo    2.00  
     Homemade oat and raisin cookie 
 

Wednesday Hot buttered Bagel & Warm Milk Milo   2.00  
  
Thursday   
Mini Pizza Squares & Warm Milk Milo    2.00  
     Variety of cheesy toppings 
 

Friday    
 Muffin & Warm Milk Milo     2.00  
   Low fat muffin with a warm milk Milo drink    

 

Hot Food 
Corn on the Cob                    1.50  
 

 Home Made Pizza                                                    3.00  
     Low fat base topped with choice of lean toppings:    
      Ham or Chicken with cheese, pineapple 
 

   Hot Dog    Hot dog in a wholegrain roll with or without sauce              3.50  
  

Soup: Chicken Noodle & Veg       3.50  
 

 Potato Wedges    
    Tub of potato wedges with sweet chilli dipping sauce                                     4.00  

 Chicken Pita Pocket - mini pita pocket with                            4.00  
    Chicken pattie, lettuce, tomato & mayo  
 
 Pasta 

 Lasagne, beef         4.00  
 Macaroni Cheese         4.00  

 
Baked Potato topped with:                        5.00  

Baked Beans & Cheese; Bolognaise & Cheese; Chicken/Ham, Cheese 

 
Aussie Burger         5.00  
     Beef pattie in a w/grain roll with the lot: 
     Lettuce, sliced tomato, beetroot, shredded carrot & tomato sauce 

 

Fish Finger Salad                         3.50  
3 oven baked fish fingers on a bed of lettuce,cucumber,tomato and mayo  

 

Mrs. Mac’s Good Eating Reduced Fat & Salt Pastries, with or w/out sauce 

  Sausage Roll 120g                                       2.50  
  Pie, 120g                               3.50  

 

Lunch Deals 
 Pizza Deal  5.50    

Any large Pizza  
Juice Box             
  
 
 
 

 

 

 

Toasties, Sandwiches, Wraps & Rolls 
Sandwich or Toastie  Bread used is wholemeal  1 filling   3.00 
 
Roll  Rolls used are long and w/grain   1 filling  3.50 

          
Protein filling options   Salad filling options 

Cheese    Ham                        Carrot            Cucumber   
Egg          B/Beans   Chicken                 Tomato  Lettuce           

 

Add 50c for additional single fillings.  
Add $1 for Mixed Salad Fill (4 salads): lettuce, carrot, tomato & cucumber 

 
Wraps        4.50 
Ham, Dijonnaise Mustard with shredded lettuce & grated carrot          
Chicken, Cranberry with shredded lettuce & grated carrot  
Chicken Tender Bite,  with shredded lettuce, grated carrot   
 

Salads 
Salad Bag:  lettuce, cucumber, celery & carrot sticks     2.50 

          
Salad Box:  lettuce, chunks of tomato, cucumber, celery & carrot sticks with -  

Choose one of:    Chicken/ Cheese & Egg / Ham / Tuna   5.50 
        

Buttered Dinner Roll           60c 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 
 

 

Dim Sim Deal  5.50          
    2 x oven-baked Dim Sims 
    Tub of dipping sauce (tomato or sweet chilli) 
    Tub of Custard/Yoghurt with Fruit     

 

 

Soup Deal       5.50         
Chicken Noodle & Veg Soup with a 
Cheese Toastie 

 



Dairy Snacks 

    Frozen Moosie Strawberry or banana  1. 50  
    Vanilla Ice Cream Cup     2. 00  
Greek Yoghurt Tub topped with fruit  2. 50  
    Frozen Yoghurt Tub    2. 50  
 

Fruit Snacks 
 Crazy Carrot Sticks, bag of      60c  
Orange Wedges, bag of    1. 50  
Tub of Peaches      2. 00  
Frozen Pineapple Ring       50c  

 
 

Other Snacks 
Cereal Munch, per scoop                       60c  
Muffin low fat                                                 1. 00  
    Banana , chocolate, blueberry 

   ANZAC Cookie homemade rolled oats & fruit  1. 00  
   Popcorn, packet           50  
 
 

Drinks    Iceblocks, all 99% or 100% Juice 

Spring Water  1.50 Frozen Juice Stick                   80c    
 
 Juice 250ml     100%Juice 2.00  Fruit Slushie                2.00  
 apple, orange,   
 
 Juice box 150ml  1.50 Ice Mony     

    Chocolate/strawberry                1.00 

    
Flavoured Milk, 250ml  2.50      
Fat reduced, chocolate or strawberry 
 

Devondale Choc Milk 1.50 

        

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 
 
 
 
 
       

Hallett Cove East Primary School 

2014 Winter Menu 
The Canteen Menu aims to provide healthy and nutritious food and drinks 

consistent with the DECD ‘Right Bite’ Healthy Food & Drink Supply Policy 
for Schools and Preschools’. 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

The Canteen is open Monday to Friday 9.30am to 1.30pm 
 

TO ORDER  LUNCH FROM THE CANTEEN 

1. Write your Child’s Name and Room Number on a large  
paper lunch bag. 

2. Using the Canteen Menu, choose their lunch. 

3. Write the items you wish to order onto the bag. 

4. Enclose the correct money if possible. For hygiene reasons  
please wrap the lunch money before placing it in the bag. 

5. Place the lunch order in the Class Lunch Crate at the  
start of the day.  

6. To request more lunch bags, write “More Bags Please” onto  
your lunch order bag. (80c for 20) 

  
No GST is charged on any of the 

menu items. 

 

Right Bite uses a colour code  GREEN, AMBER and RED 
to classify food and drink according to their nutritional value. 

 
GREEN end of the Right Bite Food Spectrum 
Food and drinks that fall into, or close to this area of the spectrum are 
considered to be the most nutritious and healthiest choices. 
 
AMBER section of the Food Spectrum 
Food and drink in this section of the spectrum are nutritious and so are 
still good choices, but tend to have some added sugar, salt and/or fat. 
 
RED end of the Food Spectrum 
Food and drink that fall into this end of the spectrum are energy dense 
and nutrient poor and so school canteens no longer sell these items. 
 

All items on the Menu fit into the GREEN and AMBER  
section of the Right Bite Food Spectrum 

 

 = healthiest choice 

 



 

 

 
 

 
 MONDAY 7TH  TUESDAY 8TH WEDNESDAY 9TH THURSDAY 10TH FRIDAY 11TH 

EXCURSION 

Movies Noarlunga 

 

Please Arrive by 

9am 

 
 

PIRATE DAY 

Prize for Dressing Up 

Make a Treasure Map 

Orienteering  

 
 

 Come Dressed as a Pirate 

 

 

 

 

ENVIRONMENTAL 

DAY 

Set up the worm farm 

Plant some veggies 

Sow some seeds 

 

KEEPING HEALTHY 

& SAFE 

Learn how to look 

after yourself. 

Basic First Aid 

How to call for help. 

Baking for tomorrow. 

CHRISTMAS IN JULY 

Special Xmas 

Party Lunch. 

Make A Christmas 

Bon Bon 

Party Games 

Make a snowman 
 

Monday 14th  Tuesday 15th  Wednesday 16th Thursday 17th  Friday  18th  

GET CRAFTY 

Paint and Decorate a 

Wooden Key Board 

for Home. 

Loom Bands 

Salt Dough Models 

Lots of Games 
 

 

USA  DAY 
Special Lunch provided 

Hamburgers

 
Donuts 

MilkShakes 

Touch Footy 
 

INCURSION 
SUPERHERO DAY 

‘Do you have the right 

stuff to become a 

superhero?’  

Theatre Visit 
Come Dressed as a 

Superhero 

 

 

 

FUN AND FRIVOLITY 

Bouncy Castle 

Minute to Win It 

Face Painting 

Trick Shots 

 

 
 

EXCURSION 

Please Arrive by 9am 
Laser Zone OR Play 

Café 

Then home for fancy 

ice creams! 

 
 



 

 

 
 
 
 

VACATION CARE BOOKING SHEET – 7TH July 2014 to 18th July 2014 
 

Family Name __________________ Child 1 __________________ 
 

Child 2________________Child 3 _________________Child 4 _______________ 
 

MONDAY TUESDAY WEDNESDAY THURSDAY FRIDAY 
7/7/2014 
EXCURSION 

8/7/2014 9/7/2014 10/7/14 11/7/14 
 

14/7/2014 15/7/2014 16/7/2014 17/7/2014 18/7/2014 

 SPECIAL 
LUNCH 

  EXCURSION 

 

***Please select the days you require care.  To be eligible for the early bird rate which is $49.00 a day per 
child you must return this form by Friday 27th June, 2014.  Bookings received after this day will be charged 
at the standard rate of $54.00 per day per child.  
A $54.00 Deposit will secure your booking. 
 

 Please note bookings cancelled will still be charged at the booked rate unless two weeks’ 
notice is given. 

 

Please be advised that we are a Sunsmart OSHC this means that all children attending our service must 
abide by the sunsmart requirements which are a legionnaire cap or wide brimmed hat – baseball caps – are 
not considered Sunsmart and we cannot let children play outside if they have a cap.  They will have to stay 
in the shade only area.  The same applies to t/shirts with shoe string straps or bare shoulders – these are 
not considered sunsmart.  Please also be aware that we have sunscreen at the service but if your child has 
an allergy or needs to have their own sunscreen can you please label and name it and we will ensure it 
used by only them.   
 

All children must bring their own drinking bottles – we have filtered water on our premises but children 
need to bring their own bottles – recess and lunch is required every day unless lunch is provided.   Special 
lunch days are highlighted on the program.    
On excursions all children must bring at least one drinking bottle.  
A sunsmart hat, recess and lunch and appropriate footwear.  
 
TRANSPORT - PERMISSION SLIP  
I give permission for my child/children to travel on transport booked by this Service to take the Service on 
excursions  
Transport – bus  
Excursion – Movies – Monday 7th April, & Laser Zone /Play ‘n’ Fun Friday 18th all children must be in 
attendance prior to 9am on this day. 
 

Please note that once a choice between either Laser Zone or The Play ‘n’ 
Fun Café has been made the booking cannot be changed. This is due to 
staffing and transport arrangements. 
 

I acknowledge the above requirements and agree to support them. 

 
Signed ______________________________Date __________________ 

 

Deposit Paid             Yes          No     
   

Early Bird Rate          Yes         No       


